
 

          SPRINGS MENNONITE CHURCH 
                                      August 10, 2025 

Proverbs 8:24 When there were no deep oceans 

I was born, when there were no  

springs overflowing with water. 

 

Being Ready 

Welcome 
Call to Worship 

Leader: The Lord calls us today to be people of justice and mercy. 

People: Our worship is hollow if it focuses only on our own 

              gratification. 

Leader: The Lord asks that our words of hope become actions of  

               peace. 

People: Thanks be to God who challenges and calls us. 

Leader: Let our ministry together bring peace and justice. 

People: Let our lives reflect God’s love and mercy. Amen 

 

Lighting of Peace Lamp 

Opening songs    “God of our strength” HWB-36 

        “There’s a wideness in God’s mercy” HWB-145 

  

First Reading        Isaiah 1:10-20  

 

Engaging Community 

Announcements & Sharing of Joys and Concerns 

 

The Call of the Gospel 

Gospel Reading  Luke 12:32-40 

Song     “Tis so sweet to trust in Jesus” HWB-340 

   

Offertory Prayer 

**Children will collect coins for My Coins Count** 

Gospel Time 

 

Digging Deeper  

Third Reading  Hebrews 11:1-2, 8-16   

Message 

Song of response “I know not why God’s wondrous” HWB-338 

  

 

Going Out into the World 

Benediction 

Sending Song    “Go, my children” HWB-433 

  
 

Worship Planners: Bill Mosholder  & Angie Piwonka 

Worship Leaders: Nancy Green & Ellie Twigg 

Accompanist: Dixie Otto 

Message: Wes Bergen 

Song Leader: Isaac Tice 

Sound Room: Noel Livengood 

Video: Reuben Tice 

                                                                                               Live Stream: Isaac Tice 

                       Volume 70-No. 49 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Calendar of Events 
 

August 13 - Daughters of Dorcas 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 

 

August 16 – Bus Trip to Noah 7:30 a.m. 

 

August 17 – Elders’ Picnic 5:30 p.m. 

 

August 22 – WV Black Bears vs Frederick Keys 

                      Game is at 7:00 p.m. in Morgantown, WV.  

                      Carpool from church at 5:00 p.m. 

 

August 27 – Worship Committee 6:00 p.m.  

 

August 29 – 30 – Free Yard Sale starting at 9:00 a.m. 

 

September 16 – Church Council – 6:30 p.m.  **Both current and 

                            incoming members should be in attendance.   

                            Budget preparation will be done at this meeting. 

 

September 19-20-21 - Church Retreat 

 

October 11 – S’more’s Night 

 



 

Church Information: Phone: (814) 662-4201 

Pastor: Wes Bergen (681) 209-2029 

Office hours: Mornings of Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 

Email: wes@springsmc.org      

Secretary: Sherry Abel (814) 233-0510 

Office hours: Tuesday-Friday: 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

Email: office@springsmc.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Springs Mennonite Church is Handicap Accessible  

A restroom and elevator are available on the main floor. There is 

also a restroom located downstairs in the basement. There are also 

large print songbooks and hearing devices; please ask an usher for 

assistance with these items. 

AED (Automated External Defibrillator) is located at the back of 

the church near the elevator. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Birthdays:  

August 10 – Ken Detrick 

             13 – Brittany Miller 

             14 – Paisley Brenneman 

             15 – Jeff Maust 

             16 – Tom White 

 

Anniversaries: 

August 10 – Eric & Pat Haglund, Terry & Sharon Livengood 

             11 – Enos & Carolyn Tice 

             12 – Bill & Angie (Piwonka) Mosholder 

             14 – Gary & Lisa Brant 

             16 – Rod & Brenda Lichty 

 

August 3, 2025, Attendance and Offering 

 

General Fund: $2,290.00 

Attendance: 70 

Elders: 

Don Green (Chair) (814) 521-5709 

Sherry Abel  (814) 233-0510 

Rosie Cupler  (301) 697-1772 

Ken Detrick  (814) 662-2692 

Ed Hoover  (814) 521-7128 

 

 

 

 

Now faith is confidence in 

what we hope for and 

assurance about what we 

do not see.   

 

Hebrews 11:1 
 

mailto:wes@springsmc.org
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Request for Baby Picture Submission 

 

The Church Retreat Committee kindly requests that you submit a 

baby picture of yourself for an upcoming activity. Please write 

your name clearly and place both your picture and name inside a 

sealed envelope.  There is a box for the pictures in the foyer of 

the church. Please have your baby picture submitted by 

September 7th.   

 

These pictures will be used as part of a fun and engaging activity 

during the retreat, helping everyone connect and share smiles. If 

you have any questions or concerns, feel free to reach out to the 

committee. Thank you for your participation! 

 

 

Retreat – Mark your Calendars 

September 19 – 20 - 21 

This week, we received a heartfelt thank-you letter 

from the MCC Material Resources Center, expressing 

their gratitude for the 72 comforters and 202 kit bags 

we shipped in May 2025. 

 

 

 

Part-Time Custodian Needed 

Join Our Team and Serve Our Congregation 

We are seeking a part-time custodian to work alongside 

Shelly Yoder, as Deb Brenneman will be retiring 

effective January 1, 2026. This position requires 

approximately 8 to 10 hours per week. We would love to 

have someone from our congregation fill this role if 

possible. 

If you are interested, or if you know someone who might 

be a good fit, please contact Bob Green, Reuben Tice, or 

Sherry Abel for more information or to express your 

interest. 

 

Saturday, 

 

October 11th 

 

More details to 

come. 


